City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
January 6, 2015
7:00 p.m.
Present: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Forshee, Tucker, Merrifield, Clerk Picheo, Atty. Edison, Pioneer News
Representative, Magst. Laswell and 6 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve December 2, 2014 minutes with one correction to include Jerry Drive as part of the
sealing area was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 3/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement was handed out. Motion was made to pay January 2015 budgeted
bills by Comm. Forshee and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 4/0.

Chief Reynolds: Provided an update regarding the speeders. The Chief explained that the police had begun to issue
tickets for speeders. Chief Reynolds also thanked everyone for their support for Operation Santa. He also thanked
Mayor Clark for his help with getting the media involved. The Chief also told the council about a 4 car pileup on
Burkland Blvd on Christmas Eve. He explained that it was due to a car that had lost a wheel.

Old Business: Mayor Clark provided an update on the Water Company’s dumpster had been moved and explained
that it had been taken care of.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the compliant regarding the unenclosed dumpster across the street. The owners of
business attended the meeting and explained that they would build an enclosure.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on 3556 Scenic Trail. Atty. Edison explained that it was in foreclosure. Mayor Clark
“sked Atty. Edison to send them a letter to clean up in 10 days.

Mayor Clark also explained that 3933 Scenic Trail regarding current licensing of vehicles was still pending.
Clerk Picheo stated that the city had 23 unpaid tax bills.
Mayor Clark explained that the letter sent by Atty. Edison to 3606 Burkland Blvd regarding trash and garbage in
driveway (public nuisance and safety) has been cleaned up.
New Business: Mayor Clark reviewed a sign request for Mattingly Sign. Motion was made to accept the sign permit

by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 3/0.

Mayor Clark asked Atty. Edison to resend another letter to the business across the street from the community center
regarding their dumpster.

Mayor Clark explained to the council that Ms. Martinez has paid her balance in full regarding the damaged city sign.

Mayor Clark raised awareness of recent bills that were going through the State House, including one that allows for
cities to decide their own sales tax.

Hotion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 pm was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Forshee; Passed 3/0.
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